RESOLUTION No.  36259
Support the development of South Park Block Five as a park and the associated Memorandum of Understanding between the City, Portland Development Commission, and TMT Development Co. (Resolution)

WHEREAS, in 1997 there was a proposal to build an above-ground parking structure on South Park Block Five (SPB5), between SW Park and Ninth Ave and between SW Morrison and SW Yamhill, and in order to preserve open space Tom Moyer donated $5,000,000 to the Oregon Community Foundation (OCF) to be held and applied toward the purchase of the property, and 

WHEREAS, in 1998 the City of Portland entered into an agreement with the OCF for the eventual conveyance of the property to the City for development into a public park, and

WHEREAS, from 1998 through 1999 a Citizen’s Advisory Council made recommendations about the future of SPB5 and concluded that work be slowed in recognition that the property transfer was several years away, and

WHEREAS, in February 2001 the Bureau of Planning to assembled a nationally recognized Advisory Council of Experts (ACE) who studied and made recommendations for the Midtown Blocks, including SPB5, and

WHEREAS, in September 2004 the Bureau of Planning brought forward a vision for Park Avenue that is consistent with the ACE recommendations and includes development of a park on SPB5, and

WHEREAS, TMT Development Co. has proposed joint development of SPB5 with the City to include a below-grade parking garage with approximately 700 spaces for short-term and commuter parking by TMT and a park on-grade to be developed by Portland Parks and Recreation, as indicated in the Memorandum of Understanding included here as Exhibit A, and

WHEREAS, the City anticipates the transfer of property for SPB5 will occur in 2005 with park construction in 2008 following parking garage construction, 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Council will accept the ownership and development of SPB5 into a park by the City and will support the coordination between the public and private improvements, as indicated in Exhibit A. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the City will engage the public in a discussion of the program and design for SPB5 and that discussion will occur in 2005 and 2006.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that City Council acknowledges that project funds, estimated to be $2,000,000, for the park will be provided by TMT and Portland Development Commission and that maintenance funds for the park, estimated to be $150,000 per year, will be required to be allocated from the General Fund on an annual basis beginning in 2009. 

Adopted by the Council:
  September 29, 2004
GARY BLACKMER

Commissioner Francesconi



Auditor of the City of Portland

Prepared by:  Janet Bebb



By  /S/ Susan Parsons
September 10, 2004
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